
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
       22nd - 26th April 2024

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear Parents & Carers,

It has been lovely to welcome staff and pupils back from the Easter holidays for our final term. We are 
delighted to say that our new wet weather shelter has opened this week. We are really pleased with this 
space, and it will allow pupils to get some fresh air in rainy weather, whilst still remaining dry.

Our brand new Astroturf pitch has also opened this week. The 4G pitch has been completely relaid and 
we are celebrating this with a week of football house Competitions next week.  We are also planning to 
open this at lunchtimes soon to provide pupils with more activities during their breaks.

Our Year 11s are now entering exam season. Today is the Dance exam, and the Languages speaking 
exams have also started. We remain proud of the way that our Year 11s have approached their exam 
preparation, and we will continue to support them through their final preparations.

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal



Whole School Messages

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Introduction to Judaism
Enquiry Question - What does it mean to be a Jew in the 21st century?

1. What is Anti-Semitism?
2. How have Jews been mistreated throughout history?
3. What action can we take to challenge Anti-Semistism today?

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - The History of Christianity
Enquiry Question - Who was the real Jesus?

1. What is The Great Schism referring to?
2. When was Emperor Constantine baptised and why?
3. What does the term excommunicated mean?
4. Which English King began The Church of England and why?

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - An Introduction to Islam
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to be a ‘good’ Muslim living in Great Britain?

1. What are the 5 pillars of Islam?
2. What is the Shahadah? 
3. What is the purpose of prayer?
4. How do Muslims prepare for prayer?



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 49 pupils to date
Year 8: 36 pupils to date
Year 9: 35 pupils to date
Year 10: 30 students to date
Year 11: 57 students to date
All: 207 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 177  pupils
Year 8: 141 pupils
Year 9: 150 pupils

Year 10: 136 students
Year 11: 152 students

All: 756 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 152 pupils
Year 8: 102 pupils
Year 9: 112 pupils

Year 10: 96 students
Year 11: 122 students

All:  584 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1eqyKEl2QdeloYRNvRfsxMGxamhMKAjmio_cCd3FrpE8/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Head Students’ Message

Hi everyone. 

I hope you’ve all had a wonderful half term holiday and a great 
first week back at school !

Good luck to all of the year 11s with their revision.

Also I hope that everyone doing DofE enjoys their first walk 
tomorrow.

- Matilda



Attendance

Attendance matters!

Overall school attendance since September 93.5%
Overall school attendance for the week 93%

National Average since September - 91.6% as at 25/3

Attendance by House since September:

Australasia - 93.3%
Asia - 92.6%

Europe - 94.1%
South America - 94.3%

Africa - 93.5% 

Attendance by House since last week:

Australasia - 94%
Asia - 94.5%

Europe - 94.1%
South America - 94&

Africa - 94%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Africa - South Africa - 96.6% 
Asia - Japan - 96.6% 

Australasia - Papua New Guinea - 96.9%
Europe - Portugal - 98.9%

South America - Colombia - 98.9%



Attendance

Attendance message - 

Bitup messages for last term have been sent this week.

Absences

Please note that all absences need to be reported before 8:35am on 
the day of absence.

Ways to report absences:

● EduLink App (most favourable please)
● School absence line 01257 264596 option 1 - please leave your 

child's full name, form group and a reason for absence
● All absences need to be reported daily - you cannot ‘block 

book’ absences
● Home visits will be conducted for all absences on day 2 or three 

as per the Lancashire County Council Attendance Pathway

Leave requests
 

All leave requests need to be completed on the form (click here) and 
submitted directly to ffish@parklandsacademy.co.uk for consideration 
by the Headteacher.  Only the Headteacher can approve any leave in 
term time; this applies to holidays, funerals, compassionate leave, 
sporting activities, scout camps - in essence anything that means a 
child cannot attend school on a certain day.  

Holiday in term time is a large problem for all schools since the 
pandemic, as a result any holidays in term time may result in your child 
being ineligible for any reward trips that year.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/files/documents/Leave_of_Absence_form.pdf


Whole School Messages

FIFA Standard 3G Pitch Completion 

We are pleased to announce the opening of our new FIFA Standard 3G Pitch.  Work on the pitch commenced on 
12th March 2024 and it has now been handed over to the school on completion.

We are extremely grateful to Surfacing Standards Ltd (SSL), our Project Consultants for the efficient way they 
have managed the project on our behalf.  We were impressed by their understanding of our project 
requirements and how they ensured the school worked with trusted contractors. They dealt with the tender 
process, the construction stage duties, post construction detail and all CDM duties.  

We are also extremely grateful to Hunts Contractors Ltd.  Hunts were successful with their competitive tender 
and have worked with the school and SSL to ensure all requirements have been met to an extremely high 
standard, ahead of time and under budget.  Hunts staff have conducted themselves in a very professional 
manner and have ensured that the day to day tasks of a busy school have continued without interruption.

This facility will be a huge boost to the PE provision at Parklands. It is a surface we can use in all weather and 
will provide us a great surface for lots of the sports we have on our curriculum. It will also allow us to have lots 
more football training and games played without cancellation. The PE team is absolutely delighted to have this 
facility for the pupils.

Before: After:



Whole School Messages

This week the GCSE Languages speaking exams have begun with English as an Additional 
Language, Arabic, Russian, Polish and Cantonese. A huge well done to all of the y9, y10 and y11 
students who took part in these.

If your child speaks another language at home, is in y8, y9 or y10 and you would like them to sit an 
additional GCSE in that language, please email jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk There are 
dozens of languages available and your child must be able to speak, read and write in the language.

mailto:jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Whole School Messages

PE Update week beginning 15th April 2024 

And so the summer term begins! We have officially opened up our brand new state of the art 3G pitch! 
The facility is incredible as we are very fortunate as a school to be able to use this fantastic space for 
our lessons, after school and with our wider community. To ensure this surface is kept in great 
condition we need to remind all those who use it that no school shoes or metal studs can be used at 
all. The PE extra curricular timetable has also been released please take a look at all the new summer 
sports! 

Year 7 & 8 Table Tennis - Our key stage 3 pupils have all been working hard to improve their table 
tennis skills over the past few weeks. We were able to select  3 strong teams to enter the district table 
tennis competition. What a result…silver medals all round! Well done! 

Under 14 Girls Football Lancashire Cup semi final against Balshaw will be taking place next week 
and if successful the girls will play the final at Darwin Vale FC! Come on girls! 

Elite Dance Teams - both our key stage 3 and key stage 4 elite dance teams will be competing in the 
district dance competition after school Friday, winners will then move through to  next rounds! 



Whole School Messages

PE Update week beginning 15th April 2024 

Calling all girls passionate about rugby league!  
Join Chorley Panthers in forming a new under 12s team! Learn new skills, make lifelong friendships, 
and be part of a supportive team. All abilities welcome! Interested? Email 
play-for-us@chorley-panthers.co.uk #GirlsRugby

Another great week for Parklands in the PE department well done! 



Prom Incentive 



Prom Incentive 
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Whole School Messages

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyqZvJNFGrnx4Q1oVdE_SpKREl4Do_1s/view?usp=sharing
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Whole School Messages

Please get back involved. We have had lots of ticket sale disappear and we need to get them back up 
to 250 tickets

£1 a week, the weekly prize fund is currently at around £70 a week! There is a draw every week for 
Parklands and you are also entered in all of the bigger prizes.



Whole School Messages



Careers

Click here for this week’s news.

As always, lots of really useful content in Career News: conferences, challenges, open events, 
revision support, virtual work experience, webinars and much more!

Any Year 8s interested in designing, building and flying a quadcopter, get in touch with Miss Berry or 
Mr McAvoy as soon as possible. We are again taking part in the Raytheon Quadcopter Challenge and 
need a new winning team!

Work Experience booklets need to be completed and returned as soon as possible, so that insurance 
details can be verified. WEX week is 15-19 July 2024. Booklets available from the Top Office or school 
website.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Summer_issue_ONE.pdf

